
 

March 2, 2015 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Steve Brunk, Chairperson 

House Committee on Federal and State Affairs 

Statehouse, Room 285-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Brunk: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2380 by House Committee on Federal and State 

Affairs 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2380 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 Each library board that participates in a regional system of cooperating libraries appoints 

one or two representatives to the system board.  Current law requires representatives of territory 

not within the district of a participating library board, but within the territory of the regional 

system to be appointed by the Governor.  HB 2380 would transfer that authority to the county 

commissioners of each county which is part of the regional system.   

 

 According to the Kansas Association of Counties, passage of HB 2380 would have no 

fiscal effect on Kansas counties. 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

cc: Melissa Wangemann, Association of Counties  


